JOHN YARMUTH, KENTUCKY CHAIRMAN

ELLEN BALIS, STAFF DIRECTOR (202) 226-7200



DAN KENIRY. MINORITY STAFF DIRECTOR (202) 226-7270

U.S. House of Representatives

COMMITTEE ON THE BUDGET Washington, DC 20515

December 6, 2019

The Hon. Jerrold Nadler Chairman House Committee on the Judiciary 2138 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Nadler:

Pursuant to section 3 of H. Res. 660, I am transmitting records to the Committee on the Judiciary relevant to the inquiry into whether sufficient grounds exist for the House of Representatives to exercise its Constitutional power to impeach Donald John Trump, President of the United States of America.

On September 27, I sent a letter¹ with Chairwoman Lowey to Acting Chief of Staff, Mick Mulvaney, and Acting Office of Management and Budget (OMB) Director, Russell Vought, seeking information and documentation from OMB related to the apportionment process and the withholding of funds to inform appropriate legislative responses and reforms by our committees, including in the context of the Impoundment Control Act of 1974.² The enclosed records constitute the responses and documents transmitted to our committee by OMB in response to the September 27 letter.

Sincerely,

John Yarmuth Chairman

Enclosure

CC: Ranking Member Steve Womack, Committee on the Budget

¹ Letter from Chairman John Yarmuth, House Committee on the Budget, and Chairwoman Nita Lowey, House Committee on Appropriations, to Acting Chief of Staff Mick Mulvaney, The White House, and Acting Director Russell Vought, Office of Management and Budget (Sept. 27, 2019), available at

https://budget.house.gov/sites/democrats.budget.house.gov/files/documents/Letter%20to%20OMB 9%2027%2019.pdf.

² See also Letter from Chairman John Yarmuth, House Committee on the Budget, and Ranking Member Barnard Sanders, Senate Committee on the Budget, to Acting Chief of Staff Mick Mulvaney, The White House (Aug. 19, 2019), available at https://budget.house.gov/sites/democrats.budget.house.gov/files/documents/OMB%20Letter_081919.pdf; Letter from Chairman John Yarmuth, House Committee on the Budget, and Chairwoman Nita Lowey, House Committee on Appropriations (Sept. 18, 2019), available at https://budget.house.gov/sites/democrats.budget.house.gov/files/documents/OMB%20Letter_081919_0.pdf.